DPU-TEP 2024

ANSWER KEY



PART 1 PART 2 PART 3

LISTENING READING WRITING

PART 1: LISTENING (40 items)

A: ฟังบทสนทนาสั้น และเลือกรูปภาพที่เหมาะสมที่สุดเพื่อตอบคำถาม (<mark>ข้อ 1 ถึงข้อ 8) ฟัง 1 เรื่อง ตอบคำถาม 1 ข้อ</mark>

- A: I called you about 3 p.m., but you didn't answer. Anything wrong?
- B: I'm sorry. I'm very busy. My phone was dead, and <u>I was discussing a new marketing plan with Mrs. Linda Smith.</u>
- A: Really? I was calling to remind you about our meeting with Honda.
- B: Okay. I will meet you tomorrow at the office and discuss our project.
- 1. What was the man doing when his colleague called him?

3



B: ฟังบทสนทนา และเลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด (ข้อ 9 ถึงข้อ 16) ฟัง 1 เรื่อง ตอบคำถาม 2 ข้อ

Man: Hi. Daisy! I haven't seen you for a week. How was your trip to Hong Kong?

Woman: Well, it was terrible. I had worked so hard for the last three months, and was looking forward to

this short break.

Man: What happened?

Woman: It just happened on the first night. My husband chose a small Chinese restaurant near the hotel.

While we were enjoying the food, my son felt very sick and was allergic to the food after that.

Man: Oh, really. That sounds bad. Did you travel anywhere?

Woman: Not for me. I asked my husband to do some shopping for me because I looked after my son at the

hospital for a few days.

9. What are they talking about?

10. Why did Daisy feel bad?

1) the trip

4) She had to take care of her son.

C: ฟังบทสนทนา หรือคำบรรยาย และเลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด (<u>ข้อ 17 ถึงข้อ 24) ฟัง 1 เรื่อง ตอบคำถาม 1 ข้อ</u>

Woman: Hello, Crusty Catering. How may I help you today?

Man: Yes, I'm with the Colbert Corporation. We're having a company party next Friday, and

I need to arrange for all the food and drinks.

Woman: OK. How many people do you expect to entertain? And will it be an indoor or outdoor affair?

Man: About 100 employees will be there. And we'll hold it indoors in one of our large conference rooms.

Woman: Will you need tables and chairs?

Man: No, that's all. Oh, say, can you deliver everything by ten A.M.

Woman: Sure, no problem. Let me get your address.

17. Why does the man call the woman?

4) To order food and drinks

D: ฟังคำบรรยาย และเลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด (ข้อ 25 ถึงข้อ 30) ฟัง 1 เรื่อง ตอบคำถาม 3 ข้อ

OK, let's go over a few important details. First, do you all have your employee handbook? If you need one, go see Ms. Sumalee in HR right away. Please read your handbooks, sign the form on the back page, and return those to the HR department by the end of the day Friday. Next, timesheets are to be turned in to your department manager by 5 p.m. each Friday. It's your responsibility to make sure they are filled out properly. If they aren't, your paycheck will be delayed. If you have any expense vouchers or overtime documentation sheets, paper clip — do not staple — them, to the back of your timesheet. Overtime must be pre-approved by your direct supervisor, and you have to get a documentation sheet from the supervisor before working the overtime hours. Pay days are the 15th and 30th of each month, or the closest Friday if one of those dates falls on a weekend. Finally, please note carefully company policy in regard to keeping your work stations clean and projecting a professional appearance in your personal dress.

25. What is the purpose of the speech?

26. When will employees be paid?

27. What is the tone of the speaker?

2) To give information

1) At the middle and end of each month

3) Formal

E: ฟังบทสนทนา และเลือกว่าข้อความในแต่ละข้อ ถูก (True) ผิด (False) หรือไม่ได้กล่าวถึง (Not given)

(ข้อ 31 ถึง 35) ฟัง 1 เรื่อง ตอบคำถาม 5 ข้อ

Teacher: Hi, Susan, please come in and take a seat. You'll just have to wait a minute while I finish this.

Student: OK, no worries.

Teacher: OK, Susan, sorry about that. Administration is a pain, but unfortunately it's something all

teachers have to do. But I've never known it like it is here.

Anyway, what can I do for you?

Student: Yes, Ajarn Roger, I've come to see you about the presentation we have to give next week.

I'm not sure how I should approach my topic.

Teacher: Well, let me see, your topic is, errrr, let me find your proposal, it should be here somewhere.

Here it is, right under my nose. So your topic is the influence that celebrities have on the media. A touchy subject these days, I must say. Tell me what you have managed to find out

so far.

Student: Well, Ajarn Roger, I have found that celebs have a major effect on the media.

For instance, do you remember that incident last month where Madonna used her power to aid

her in adopting a kid from Malawi?

Teacher: Oh yeah, I remember that certainly shows the effects that celebrities have on the media.

Student:	Well, I think this is bang out of order. You know, what about the poor kid's family, do they want
	him to be adopted? I read that this poor kid has an uncle and an auntie, but it seems like his
	fate has already been decided. I can't stand the fact that celebs have so much money that they
	can buy what they want. I think this should be the focus of my presentation. You know, I'm sure
	that there are many more capable parents who would like to adopt a child but can't because
	they don't have the money.
Teacher:	OK, well you have an interesting angle to take on this one. Good luck with your research, but
	remember to be objective in the way you tackle this subject.
Student:	OK, thanks, I see you in a jiffy for our seminar.
1	

- _(NG)_ 31. The teacher asks the student to wait while he finishes writing an email.
- (F) 32. The student is having problems coming up with a topic for her presentation.
- __(T)____ 33. The topic of the presentation is a sensitive issue at the moment.
- (F) 34. The student thinks that Madonna using her money to influence adoption is acceptable.
- _____ 35. The teacher tells the student to remember not to be too emotionally involved in the subject.

F: ฟังบทบรรยาย และเลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด (<u>ข้อ 36 ถึงข้อ 40) ฟัง 1 เรื่อง ตอบคำถาม 5 ข้อ</u>

Hi, good morning and welcome to today's lecture. <u>Today we're going to look at whether the media pays too much attention to celebrities' personal lives</u>. First of all, I want you to think about the last time you went to a newsagent to buy <u>a magazine</u>, how many of these magazines were devoted to the lives of the rich and famous? That's right, it's amazing to think that in the contemporary world so much money can be made from reporting on people's personal lives. <u>The market for celebrity gossip shows no signs of slowing down</u>.

Now let's look at some of the sources of all that celebrity gossip. One of the major sources of celebrity gossip is from tabloid newspapers which carry many articles about celebrities. In fact, some of these newspapers go as far as to feature celebrity stories on the front pages of their newspapers. Even some broadsheets feature articles on particularly well-known celebrities. This is in stark contrast to a few years ago, when such articles would not have been considered important enough to warrant a place in a serious newspaper. There was a time when a paper such as The Times would never carry news stories about celebrities, but even this broadsheet has succumbed to the power of celebrity. It is possible to read a story about the war in Iraq alongside a story of what Madonna has been doing recently.

<u>Television</u> also now features several programs on its many channels which deal solely with the lives of celebrities. Even national news sometimes features items about celebrities. All of these factors show that the media now has an obsession with celebrities. Also, if you were to do a search in <u>Google for Websites</u> that are devoted to celebrities, well the list is endless to say the least.

There has been a big change in the influence that celebrities have on the media, because there are far more so-called celebrities nowadays than there ever were. A few years ago, someone had to be really famous to a large number of people before they were ever regarded as a celebrity.

Presently, a whole range of people, such as pop stars, film actors, fashion models and footballers are regarded as celebrities. There is no shortage of material from the media and this has helped bring celebrities to the forefront of media coverage. Some of these celebrities complain about the intrusion of the press on their personal lives. Personally, I find this attitude quite bizarre seeing as these celebrities are the ones that crave the attention that media coverage gives them.

- 36. What is the topic of the lecture?
- 1) The media takes too much notice of celebrities.
- 37. What is the market for celebrity gossip showing no signs of?

4) decreasing

- 38. How does the lecturer say the influence of celebrities on the media has changed?
 - 3) Someone had to be very famous to be a celebrity.
- 39. Which of these sources of information does the lecturer not mention in his speech?

1) radio

- 40. What is the lecturer's feeling towards the way celebrities deal with media intrusion?
- 4) strange

PART 2: Reading (40 items)

A: อ่านประกาศ และเลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สด (ข้อ 1 ถึงข้อ 8) อ่าน 1 ป้ายประกาศ ตอบคำถาม 2 ข้อ 1. During which month can the student check out additional books? 2) February 2. Who is NOT allowed to check out additional books? 2) Students who have overdue books. B: อ่านเนื้อเรื่อง และพิมพ์คำ หรือวลี ลงในช่องว่าง เพื่อทำประโยคให้สมบูรณ์ (<u>ข้อ 9 ถึงข้อ 16) อ่าน 1 เรื่อง ตอบคำถาม 2 ข้อ</u> 9. Because of aloe vera's health benefits and healing effects on digestive system, skin irritation, and etc., it is also called _ (the 'natural healer') 10. The word 'We' in line 3 can be best replaced by ____ (Forever Living Products) C: อ่านเนื้อเรื่อง และเลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด (ข้อ 17 ถึงข้อ 28) อ่าน 1 เรื่อง ตอบคำถาม 3 ข้อ 17. What is the article mainly about? บทความนี้เป็นเรื่องเกี่ยวกับอะไร 2) China's dams in the Mekong River are causing problems for agricultural areas in Thailand. (เขื่อนของจีนในแม่น้ำโขงกำลังสร้างปัญหาให้กับพื้นที่เกษตรกรรมในประเทศไทย) 18. The word "reef" in line 11 can be best replaced by ___ 4) sandbank (คำว่า reef = แนวหินใต้ทะเล สามารถแทนที่ด้วยคำว่า sandbank = แนวหรายใต้ทะเล) 19. Arrange the following statements to make the correct sequence of events. เรียงลำดับเหตุการณ์ 1) D-A-C-E-B D: อ่านเนื้อเรื่อง และเลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด (ข้อ 29 ถึงข้อ 34) อ่าน 1 เรื่อง ตอบคำถาม 6 ข้อ 29. Which is true about BollyWood movies according to the review? ข้อใดเป็นความจริงเกี่ยวกับภาพยนตร์บอลลีวูด 4) Boyle mixed Hollywood styles and Bollywood styles in his movie. (ผสมผสานรูปแบบของฮอลลีวูดและบอลลีวูด) 30. What is the writer's point of writing this review? จุดประสงค์ของผู้เขียนในการเขียนรีวิวนี้คืออะไร 3) Success of a movie overseas depends on the perspectives of the audience. (ความสำเร็จของภาพยนตร์ในต่างประเทศขึ้นอยู่กับมุมมองของผู้ชม) 31. Which of the following is given in this review? ข้อใดต่อไปนี้ มีการกล่าวถึงในบทวิจารณ์ภาพยนตร์ 4) Why Bollywood films are not marketable to the North America (เหตุผลที่ภาพยนตร์บอลลีวูดไม่สามารถทำตลาดได้ในอเมริกาเหนือ) 32. Which of the following is not given in this review? (ข้อใดต่อไปนี้ ไม่ได้กล่าวถึงในบทวิจารณ์) 3) The ending part of the movie (ตอนจบของภาพยนตร์) 33. The word "squalid" in line 2 can be best replaced by _ 1) filthy (คำว่า squalid = สกปรก สามารถแทนที่ด้วยคำว่า filthy = สกปรก) 34. Which of the following can be suggested or determined from this movie review? ข้อใดต่อไปนี้ที่สามารถเสนอแนะ หรือสรปได้จากบทวิจารณ์ภาพยนตร์เรื่องนี้ 2) There are still mixed attitudes about Bollywood movies among North American audiences.

(ยังคงมีทัศนคติที่หลากหลายเกี่ยวกับภาพยนตร์บอลลีวูดในหมู่ผู้ชมในอเมริกาเหนือ)

E: อ่านเนื้อเรื่อง และเลือกว่าข้อความในแต่ละข้อ ถูก (True) ผิด (False) หรือไม่ได้กล่าวถึง (Not given) (ข้อ 35 ถึงข้อ 40) อ่าน 1 เรื่อง ตอบคำถาม 6 ข้อ

(True) 35. There is now 10% more carbon dioxide in soil since the 1960s'.

ย่อหน้าที่ 2 จากประโยคที่ว่า "Since the 1960s, increased levels of atmospheric pollution. In terms of carbon dioxide, this means that an extra 10% has been stored in the soil." (ตั้งแต่ทศวรรษ 1960 เป็นต้นมา ระดับมลพิษในบรรยากาศได้เพิ่มขึ้น....... ในแง่ของคาร์บอนไดออกไซด์

นั่นหมายความว่ามีการเก็บสะสมเพิ่มขึ้นอีก 10% ในดิน)

(False) 36. Forests grow best when it is sunny and bright.

ย่อหน้าที่ 3 จากประโยคที่ว่า "It is a common assumption that plants grow best in clear sunny weather, but scientists say this is not always the case. Research has shown that forests and crops can also thrive in hazy conditions..." (เป็นความเชื่อที่แพร่หลายว่าพืชเจริญเติบโตได้ดีที่สุดในสภาพอากาศที่มีแดดส่อง ชัดเจน แต่ในความเป็นจริงนักวิทยาศาสตร์กล่าวว่านี่ไม่เสมอไป งานวิจัยได้แสดงให้เห็นว่าป่าไม้และพืชผลสามารถ

เจริญเติบโตได้ดีในสภาพที่มีหมอกหรือควันได้เช่นกัน...)

(False) 37. Photosynthesis is improved by carbon dioxide in the air.

ย่อหน้าที่ 3 จากประโยคที่ว่า "That enhances photosynthesis, the process by which plants turn light and carbon dioxide into food." (สิ่งนั้นช่วยเพิ่มการสังเคราะห์ด้วยแสง ซึ่งเป็นกระบวนการที่พืชเปลี่ยนแสงและ

คาร์บอนไดออกไซด์เป็นอาหาร)

(True) 38. If there is less pollution, plants will not be able to absorb as much carbon dioxide.

ย่อหน้าสุดท้าย จากประโยคที่ว่า "This new research shows that plants will simply not absorb as much

carbon dioxide in cleaner air conditions." (งานวิจัยใหม่แสดงให้เห็นว่าพืชจะไม่สามารถดูดซับ

คาร์บอนไดออกไซด์ได้มากเท่าเดิมในสภาพอากาศที่สะอาด)

(Not given) 39. Scientists are planning to place reflective materials in the atmosphere.

(ในบทความ ไม่มีข้อมูลที่กล่าวถึงเรื่อง นักวิทยาศาสตร์กำลังวางแผนที่จะวางวัสดุสะท้อนแสงในบรรยากาศ)

(True) 40. This article suggests that air pollution may not be such a bad thing for our food supply.

(บทความนี้แนะนำว่า มลพิษทางอากาศอาจไม่ใช่สิ่งที่เลวร้ายต่อแหล่งอาหารของเรา)

PART 3: Writing (40 items)

A: เลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด	เพื่อเติมลงในบัตร	ลงทะเบียน	โปสการ์ด	บัตรอวยพร	หรือบันทึก	าสั้น
(ข้อ 1 ถึงข้อ 8) 1 เรื่อง ตอง	บคำถาม 2 ข้อ					

1. Hometown: New York / Nationality:	2) American
2. Expiration date:	3) 5th May 2025
3. About the beach activities! We can start with some extreme water	sports. How about trying (3)?
It's an exciting experience where we'll be lifted high in the air.	4) parasailing
4. See you at around (4) near the beach entrance.	2) 9 a.m.

B: เปลี่ยนคำในวงเล็บ ให้ถูกต้องตามหลักไวยากรณ์ (ข้อ 9 ถึงข้อ 18) 1 เรื่อง ตอบคำถาม 5 ข้อ

- 9. My sister got married (MARRY) last month.
- 10. I have also stopped smoking (SMOKE) and I feel much healthier now.
- 11. By the way, I would like to accept your kind invitation (INVITE) to your anniversary party,
- 12.....but unfortunately (UNFORTUNATE) I will still be working in London and will not return.....
- 13. It was very nice of you to invite me, and I appreciate your kindness (KIND) in thinking of me.

C: เลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด เพื่อเติมเนื้อเรื่องให้มีใจความสมบูรณ์ <mark>(ข้อ 19 ถึงข้อ 30) 1 เรื่อง ตอบคำถาม 4 ข้อ</mark>
 (19) We are the world leader in microelectronics applications, and we are among the world's top three suppliers in key market segments such as wireless and automotive. 1) Last year we confirmed our position as the world's number one supplier in power management and in industrial applications.
(20) These include the economic crisis in the US and instability of the euro-dollar exchange rat2) These positive events were overshadowed by a number of economic difficulties that the world is currently facing.
We also continue our intense and long-term focus on Corporate Responsibility, as we always have since the creatic of STMicroelectronics. (21)
Starting in 2010 and beyond, I am deeply convinced that STMicroelectronics is implementing the right strategie to maintain key position in the microelectronics industry. (22) In the end, what drives a corporation to long-term success is the commitment of its people, and the strength of its shared values. 3) But strategies lead nowhere without the men and women who will implement them.
D: เลือกประโยคที่มีใจความคงเดิม <mark>(ข้อ 31 ถึงข้อ 35)</mark>
31. Scientists believe that the planet Mars in our solar system may have become uninhabitable because of climate change. 1) Researchers think that no one can live on Mars because the climate changed.
32. Speed and convenience have always been the important factors of email, and in many offices it has often completely replaced paper memoranda.2) Many organizations have replaced paper messages with email messages because they are faster and easier.
E: ประโยคที่ให้มา มีข้อผิดพลาดทางไวยากรณ์ 1 ตำแหน่ง เลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด เพื่อแก้ไขประโยคให้ ถูกต้องตามหลักไวยากรณ์ (<mark>ข้อ 36 ถึงข้อ 40)</mark>
36. Researchers have discovered that reading books at an early age helping children learn languages.
Which correction should be made to this sentence? 2) Change helping to helps

37. People who write business letter for professional organizations should always sign and date the documents.

Which correction should be made to this sentence?

1) Change <u>letter</u> to <u>letters</u>